
MEETING OF DÚN LAOGHAIRE-RATHDOWN COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

9 JANUARY 2017 
 
 
 

ENVIRONMENT, CLIMATE CHANGE & ENERGY STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE 
MEETING HELD 23RD NOVEMBER 2016 at 5.00pm IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER 

 

Report of Chairperson –  Cllr. Ossian Smyth 
 
 

In attendance were: Cllr. Marie Baker, Cllr. Cormac Devlin, Cllr. Mary Fayne, Cllr. Carron 
McKinney, Cllr. Seamus O’Neill, Cllr. Carrie Smyth, Elizabeth Clooney, Diarmuid McAree, 
Denis Mulvey. 
 
Apologies:  Errol Close, Marese Hegarty. 
 
Cllr. Ossian Smyth, Chairperson, presided. 
 
Officials in attendance were: Frank Austin, Director of Services; Austin Baines, Senior 
Executive Officer; Joan Deering, Clerical Officer; 
 
 

• Ms. Donna Gartland, Strategic Sustainable Energy Planner, Codema, gave a 
presentation on Dun Laoghaire Rathdown Energy Demand Analysis. 
 
Following a discussion the presentation was NOTED. 
 
 

• Frank Austin gave a talk on the East Coast Trail Presentation on the 
Sandymount/Merrion to Blackrock Corridor Study prepared by the N.T.A..   It was 
noted that the N.T.A. has opened a public consultation process around the 
proposals and the closing date is 16th December 2016.    
 
Following questions from Committee members the presentation was NOTED. 
 
 

• Austin Baines, Senior Executive Officer, Infrastructure and Climate Change 
Department gave a presentation on the Draft Strategy towards Climate Change 
Action Plans.  The Draft Strategy towards Climate Change is now to be brought 
before the next Council meeting in December for their consideration.   
 
The presentation was NOTED.   

 
 
The Meeting concluded at 6.15 p.m.   
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